
“SAY CHEESE”
A few years ago I attended a Missions

Conference in Lithuania.  While visiting a
country one must try the food.  A missionary
friend found some really good cheese.  I think
he said it was the best he ever tasted, so, he ate
a lot of it.  Maybe too much.  It plugged up his
entire system for a few days.

In August I sent a “cheesy” report.  It
was a good report with lots of pictures.  A 3.2
megabyte report.  As I talked with a friend he
laughed and apologized for not reading the
report.  He couldn’t even download it.  Others
questioned my sanity, something I’ve been
doing for years.

I hope to have remedied the problem
of sending reports with pictures by using
Adobe Acrobat.  My August Report was sent
as an attached file in PDF form.  You already
have it.  All you have to do is double click on
the icon in the attached file box and you will
be able to read it.  It’s an experiment so let me
know how it works.  

NO SEPTEMBER REPORT
I wanted to write one, but honestly I

couldn’t figure out what I was doing.  We were
hoping to start a third work, and trying to make
all the necessary adjustments in order to do so.
However, it seemed like I was in a speeding
car that was spinning out of control.

After the spinning stopped and the
dust settled I realized that a third work at this
time is not feasible.  We still have two
churches and they are doing well.

We really need your prayers to help us
stayed focused on planting indigenous
churches.

SPECIAL THANK YOU
This summer the youth of Zion Hill

MBC in Henderson, Texas, bought T shirts.  A
lot of them and gave them to the members of
both of our churches here in St Petersburg.
The shirts say “Jesus loves you” in Russian
and then uses Jn 3:16 as a scripture reference.
Thank You Zion Hill Youth for this special
gift.

BAPTISM
Despite the cold lake water we

baptized one and were witness to another.  

Pastor Sasha – Margorita,     Tanya - Pastor
Sergey

FYI
1. NEW WEBPAGE

If you know who could help us
develop it properly, send us an email.  The
page is located at: http://kevinpl.narod.ru/ .

2. NEW EMAIL ADDRESS
My current email address is

kplaster_2000@yahoo.com
I am no longer using kplaster@peterlink.ru .

3. We no longer have the Post
International address.  Our home address is:   

196158 St Petersburg, Russia
Moskovskoye Shosse
Dom 16, Korp 1, Kv 56

Current prayer needs:
1.  Church in City Center
2.  Church in Kupchino
3.  Russian correspondence for program
“Missionary Notebook” aired on Trans World
Radio in Russia and the former Ussr.
4.  Correspondence Course “Emmaus”
5.  “Operation Centurion”
6.  Personnel and staff of Cornerstone, St.
Petersburg, Russia

THANK YOU:
We are grateful to all those who

remember us in prayer, support us financially,
and send cards and letters.  May God richly
bless you.  Kevin

mailto:kplaster@peterlink.ru

